Suburban Library Cooperative

System Managers Meeting

Tuesday, February 10, 2009
9:30 AM
FYI
Darlene Radcliffe explained that the gray ties we have currently been using for delivery have been breaking. Therefore, SLC has purchased re-usable black ties to replace the gray ties. The new black ties open by pushing a button. Since the ties do not fit in the tags, SLC purchased wires for the tags.
The correct way to tie the bins with the new re-usable black tags is to put the tag up through the bottom of the bin handle, then close the tag that way. Libraries still only need to tie one side of the bin. 
Once a month, Darlene sends each library white in-transit slips. Also, sorters are able to put materials right in the bins so there is less to pick up at SLC meetings. 
MeLCat
White envelopes for MeLCat items can be ordered through SLC via Darlene. 
RAY asked if somebody would stay after the meeting to go over the MeLCat steps with her. MPL volunteered. 

There was a discussion about how long to wait before sending a bill for lost MeLCat items to the borrowing library. RSV noticed some libraries won’t accept the bill until after two months of the item being lost. 

RSV noticed that MELCAT-RSV has been sent to Unique for collections more than once, and wants to know how to prevent this from happening. CHE said if libraries call Unique they should be able to stop this from going to collections. Also, if Unique notices the profile is odd like MELCAT-RSV, they should be able to disregard it and not charge the library.

SLC had no new news on NCIP!
Delivery
All libraries agreed that the new delivery system is great so far. Libraries have not noticed any problems. MPL has not received anymore CMPL items in delivery, so they are happy.

Symphony

SLC held open demos for Symphony directly after the last System Managers meeting, and all week afterwards. The feedback was positive from those who tested it. As of now, there is no set date when we will upgrade to Symphony. We are working with Sirsi on hardware issues so that we can update the production server with Solaris 10. SLC will notify everybody when we have more information. 
Cataloging
CLL gave Lauren a copy of a problem record in iBistro to look over.

There were no cataloging issues discussed at this time. However, Lauren is currently working on the SLC newsletter which is tentatively set to be printed in April. If anybody has any items they would like added to the newsletter, please contact Lauren.  

Round Robin
SLC created a new Item Cat 1 INDIE for independent films. Any library can use this if they like. 
SLC noticed that many of the logins for Director’s Station were for retired directors. Many at the meeting currently use, or are interested in using, Director’s Station. Amy will offer refresher classes on Director’s Station sometime in the near future.
SLC asked if anybody remembered the discards report Kristen set up awhile ago. Many agreed there is a report automatically set up to list discarded items, and a week later to automatically remove those discards without a bill attached. 
SLC asked how the libraries were coming along with updating user records by removing any information in the left brthdt DDMMMYYYY (Department.) field and moving it to the correct (right side) birth date field. Six months from now SLC will tentatively remove the department field permanently from the user records. ARM, CLL, HPW, SBL, SCS, TPL and WPL asked for the report with the birthdate field to be sent to them so they can update their records. If any library would like this report ran for them, please let Amy know. 

SLC sent out an email recently asking which libraries receive printed mailers and whether or not they actually send them out to patrons. SLC wanted to get everybody’s thoughts on what would happen if SLC stopped printing mailers for the libraries. Instead, SLC could create reports for the libraries to view or print these mailers themselves. A few libraries strongly prefer SLC to continue printing these mailer notices. SLC will continue printing notices for now

MTC used to have a local non-resident card with a fee of $50. As of January 1, 2009, they no longer have these cards. Patrons who purchased a local non-resident card before January 1 will be honored until the card expires at the end of this year. SLC will send out an email asking which libraries offer non-resident cards, as well as internet cards. 
MTC is almost done deleting its entire VHS collection.
TPL brought up the issue of preferring the old two in-transit slips. A decision ensued and it was agreed that the next batch of in-transit slips Darlene sends to libraries (most likely in March) will have an H on the slip for the libraries to circle if the item is on hold for a patron. A memo will be sent out when these in-transit slips are ready to be sent to the libraries. 

ROG noticed some patrons have really old overdues on their records that should have become long overdue but haven’t. Charlie is to work on a report that will list all of these items to see why they never went to lost-assume. 
EPL asked what the policy is for Envisionware. There is no SLC policy for this. Each library decides what they want the fine threshold to be to prevent patrons from accessing the internet. SLC will find out what each library’s rules are for Envisionware.
Pat Price from EPL is retiring. Her last day is March 15.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 10 at 9:30 AM at SLC.

The meeting adjourned at 10:15 AM.

Present: 

Cathy Les (SHL), Lynn Minor (CHE), Ronna Gillis (HPW), Nicole Laviolette (SCS), Jackie Harvey (RSV), Marjorie Murray (CLL), Pat Price (EPL), Annette Goike (MPL), Lynn Couck (LEN), Oksana Urban (WPL), Margaret Smith (ARM), Mo Swanwick (ROG), Diane Burgeson (SBL), Debbie Larsen (MTC), Holly Kirsten (CHE), Andrea Enright (TPL), Coleen Bowers (TPL), Suzanne Graham (RAY), Chris Frezza (SLC), Charlie Nocita (SLC), Lauren Boggs (SLC), Sherry Hupp (SLC), Amy Shaughnessy (SLC).
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